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ORDER OF WORSHIP 

CENTERING PRAYER                                                         

God of power unexpected, we want you to tear open the heavens and come down; to make 

mountains quake, water boil, and stars to fall until all nations tremble at your presence! We know 

you will not perform according to our wants and whims. Instead, you come like the sound of 

sheer silence: Thin. Quiet. Instead you are born among us as an infant. Instead you show us how 

love is made perfect in weakness. So, we will stay alert, or at least we will try, because we are 

your people and there is no other God besides you. Amen.  

PRELUDE (Sunday Worship)                  Watchman, Tell Us of the Night                                Lyndell Leatherman 

WELCOME AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

ADVENT CANDLE LIGHTING 

HYMN                                     “Come, Thou Long Expected Jesus”                              Hymnal  #82 

PRAYER OF CONFESSION 

 

ASSURANCE OF PARDON   

† SHARING THE PEACE OF CHRIST 

The peace of Christ be with you. 

And also with you. 

† GLORY BE TO THE FATHER                                                                                        Hymnal #581 

TIME WITH CHILDREN (Sunday Worship)                          

† HYMN                                          “Change My Heart, O God”                                      Hymnal #695 

                                                                      Sing Twice 

SCRIPTURE                                                                                                                             Isaiah 64:1-9 

SERMON                                                     “Dirty Hands”                                           Rev. Dr. Dave Burgess                                                   

† AFFIRMATION OF FAITH                                                           Westminster Confession of Faith, 

                   Shorter Catechism Question One 

  Q. What is our chief end? 

      A. Our chief end is to glorify God and to enjoy God forever. 

OFFERTORY                     I Wonder As I Wander                                              John Jacob Niles 

                                                 Ethan Forte, cello & Jee-Hye Lee, piano 

† THE DOXOLOGY                                                                                                           Hymnal #609 

 

 

 

 

 

God-with-us, even in Advent, we confess you can seem too far away. You are 
hidden when we need you near. In our hurt, doubt, and fear, we do not try to draw 

close to you; instead, we lash out – against you, our neighbor, even those we love. 
Forgive us, we pray, and come to save us! Let your face shine until our tears are 

dried, our sins are faded, and our hope is restored. After all, we belong to you, and 
in your hands, we can be made new. We pray this in Jesus’ name. (Silent Confession) 



THE CELEBRATION OF HOLY COMMUNION 

Invitation to the Table 

Great Prayer of Thanksgiving and the Lord’s Prayer 

Words of Institution 

Sharing of the Bread & Cup  

Prayer After Communion 

 

† HYMN                                      “While We Are Waiting, Come”                                   Hymnal #92 

†CHARGE AND BLESSING 

†BENEDICTION RESPONSE            “Peace on the Earth”                                                 See Below                      

(Sunday Worship)                                      

POSTLUDE (Sunday Worship)                 Rejoice, Rejoice, Believers                                                      Paul Manz 

                                                             

 

† In body or in spirit, please rise. 

                                                    

 

                                                              UPCOMING EVENTS

 December   

        3     Adult Sunday School, 8:50 am 

3     Children’s Christmas Musical, 4 pm 

 3     Jingle Mingle, 5 pm 

 4     Prayer Circle, 9:30 am 

        5     Men’s Bible Study, 7:30 am 

5     Yoga, 6:30 pm 

9     Santa Breakfast, 9:30 am 

 

 

 

 

 

10 Christmas Cantata, 10 am  

12 Go Getter Luncheon at St. Mark, 12 pm 

14    Blue Christmas Service, 7 pm 

15 Supper Club Pot Luck, 6 pm 

17 Nativity Displays, Before & After Worship 

24 Advent Sunday Worship, 10 am 

24 Christmas Eve Services, 5 pm & 7 pm  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



WELCOME TO ST. MARK 

PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH! 
We are pleased to have you join us this morning. 

Your presence enriches both us and this experience 

of worship together. It is our prayer this will be a 

time of challenge and encouragement. Wherever you 

may be on your faith journey, there is a place for you 

to participate in our life together here at St. Mark.  

TO OUR GUESTS: We hope you enjoy your visit 

today. Whether this is your first visit, or you have 

been coming to St. Mark and are considering joining 

the church and you would like to know more about 

St. Mark, we would be happy to talk with you. For 

more information, please contact the church office, 

636-394-2233.  

TO ALL: Listening devices are also available and may 

be picked up from the sound technician in the booth 

at the back of the sanctuary. 

Devotional Booklets, These Days are available in the 

lobby at the ‘Mark’ entrance.  

Please be aware that, as St. Mark works to increase 

safety and security, all doors to the building are 

locked Sunday morning once worship has 

begun. Those who arrive late should approach the 

‘Mark’ door and will be admitted by a member of the 

Security Team.  

Flowers in the Sanctuary are donated by Gary & 

Sherry Naylor. “In celebration of Amy Van Slyke’s & 

Alan Naylor’s December birthdays and the 60th 

birthday of Sherry’s brother, Tad Biggs.  

TO MEMBERS: Please wear your NAMETAG at 

church. Don’t have one? Stop by the church office 

where you will find a form to fill out in the “Name 

Badge” mailbox. 

WAYS TO GIVE: There are several convenient and 

easy ways to contribute to St. Mark: 

In-person: During Sunday Worship Service 

Mail: Please make check out to St. Mark 

Presbyterian Church and send to St. Mark 

Presbyterian Church, 601 Claymont Drive, Ballwin, 

MO 63011 

Online: To donate, use the QR 

Code here to be directed to our 

giving page on discoverstmark.org.   

 

NOVEMBER WORSHIP 

ATTENDANCE 

  Saturday Sunday Sunday  

Total 

Attendance 

    In Person Online  

Nov.   

4 & 5  12 126 75 

 

213 

Nov. 

11 & 12 13 143 91 

 

247 

Nov. 

18 & 19 12 173 69 

 

254 

Nov. 

25 & 26 17 157 68 

 

242 

 

CHRISTMAS JOY OFFERING 

 

 

 
What child is this?  Jesus Christ, a perfect gift from a 

gracious God. 

Through the Christmas Joy Offering, we reflect God’s 

perfect gift to us, with generous support of church 

leaders among us—past, present, and future—who 

have pointed us to God. 

We honor and celebrate leaders like retired pastors, 

church workers and their families who have faithfully 

guided and led us but who now find themselves in 

critical financial need.  We honor and celebrate 

emerging leaders like students in schools and colleges 

equipping communities of color, who develop 

leadership skills as they pursue their education and 

prepare to bring their gifts in service to the world 

God loves so much. 

Let’s continue St. Mark’s tradition of strongly 

supporting the Christmas Joy Offering.  Use the 

envelope in your packet or simply designate the Joy 

Offering in the memo line on your check made out to 

St. Mark. 

TODAY!  CHILDREN’S 

MUSICAL 4 PM, JINGLE 

MINGLE 5 PM 



 

 

 
 

ADULT CHRISTIAN EDUCATION  

AT ST. MARK 

ST. MARK MEN’S BIBLE STUDY 
The men’s bible study meets in room 102 every 

Tuesday at 7:30 am.  We are reading, What’s So 

Amazing About Grace by Philip Yancy.  All men are 

welcome!  You may contact Glen Corlett or Bruce 

Cranston for more information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please join us for the final Sunday in the study 

“Galatians, Grace, and Gratitude” on December 3 at 

8:50 AM in Room 102. Let Pastor Dave know if you 

have any thoughts, questions, or if you need the 

ZOOM link for remote participation. 

 

FRIDAY 

MORNING 

BIBLE STUDY 

Join us Friday 

mornings from 9:00 

am - 10:00 am on 

December 1st, 8th, 15th, 

and 22nd, either in 

person or on Zoom. 

You can buy the book if you desire but it is not 

necessary though we will be drawing from parts of it 

for the discussion. If you have any questions or want 

the Zoom link, contact Pastor MP. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



WHAT’S HAPPENING WITH 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY 

Sunday school for children PreK - 5th grade takes 

place during Sunday worship, immediately following 

the Children’s Message.

Nursery Care, for ages 0 – 2 years, is available Sunday 

mornings from 8:30 am - 11:00 am 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL SIGN IN! 
Please be sure to sign in your student(s) for Sunday 

School!  Parents will receive a card after Time With 

Children with a QR code for access to the sign in.  
Please register your student(s) so that we can contact 

you via text if needed. 

 
  

 

 

 

 

MERRY CHRISTMAS 

FROM CHILDREN’S 

MINISTRIES AND 

YOUTH!   
We invite your family to celebrate 

the birth of God’s Son.  Pick up a birthday cake “kit” 

to celebrate Jesus’ birth.  Each bag has cake mix 

(gluten free option is available), sprinkles, one candle, 

icing, and an advent calendar.   

 

WHAT’S HAPPENING  

WITH YOUTH 

Youth 6th grade and up meet Wednesdays from  

6:00 – 7:00 pm (unless noted otherwise) for food, fun, 

fellowship, and faith! If you have any questions, 

contact pastor MP mpanco@discoverstmark.org or 

call the church office. 

 

December classes are December 3, 10, and 17 at 9 

am. 

 

 

mailto:mpanco@discoverstmark.org


Our December Youth Hangout will take place at the 

ZOO! If you have not reserved your tickets or have 

any questions contact Pastor MP 

mpanco@discoverstmark.org. 

 

MISSION AT ST. MARK 

New and gently used clean 

winter coats and clothing are 

needed for men, women, and 

kids, all sizes, and styles. Our 

mission partners will ensure 

someone in need receives your gift of warmth!  Place 

your donations in the foyer outside the office. 

 

DECEMBER FOOD PANTRY 

CRITICAL NEEDS 

• Kid-friendly Cereal 

• Instant Oatmeal 

• Jelly (we have peanut 

butter – yay!) 

• Adult personal care 

products – shampoo, 

deodorant, bar soap, toothpaste & 

toothbrushes, lotion* 

*Non-food products cannot be purchased with food 

stamps.  Please place donations on the table in the 

Pastors’ hallway. 

 

EQUAL EXCHANGE / FAIRLY 

TRADED – 

December 3, 10, & 17 

in the Narthex 

Great host/hostess gifts 

and treats for you and 

your loved ones! 

When you choose Equal 

Exchange, you’re 

supporting a more equitable alternative trade system 

that empowers local communities and small family 

farms worldwide. Cash, Credit, Debit, Tap accepted. 

HONORING FAMILY 

AND FRIENDS   

THROUGH 

ALTERNATIVE 

GIVING  
Finding the perfect gift for 

someone who has many wonderful possessions is a 

difficult task!  With this in mind, in 2001 the newly 

formed Mission Committee at St. Mark created 

“Christmas Alternatives.”  Purchasing a gift through 

Christmas Alternatives honors the recipient and also 

helps deserving people who have so little but need so 

much. Items may be purchased in the Narthex on 

December 3, 10, and 17.   

 

Blue Christmas service provides a quiet and 

contemplative worship space as an alternative to the 

more traditional Christmas gatherings. This service is 

in honor of those who are experiencing grief and 

struggling with loss and is a holiday tradition in the 

U.S. dating back to 1990. 
Join us here at St. Mark Presbyterian Church for a 

service of hope and healing where you will have an 

opportunity to honor your loved one as you are 

invited to light a candle in their name. As you depart, 

you will be handed a small keepsake in remembrance 

of the service. 
The service will be led by Pastor MP and is sponsored 

by the St. Mark Stephen’s Ministry Team. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact 

Pastor MP mpanco@discoverstmark.org. 
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Parents of preschool and elementary age kids (and 

anyone else who wants to join) - Join us Friday, 

December 15, at 6 pm for a holiday potluck and Ugly 

Sweater Contest. Bring your favorite side dish! 

Childcare will be provided at St. Mark from 6-10 pm. 

Got to this link to RSVP by December 11. 

https://www.evite.com/event/02BAQMXERRINLU7Q

EEPOM7K4AHX4EQ/ or contact Shelley Lester. 

 

On Sunday, December 17, we invite you to share 

your nativity/creche with St. Mark before and after 

worship service. Tables will be provided in the 

Narthex to set up your display and we encourage you 

to share your family traditions with the church.  For 

more information contact Sally Shepherd or Mary 

Beth Powell.      

 

 

CHRISTMAS EVE OPEN HOUSE 
The Burgess Family invites you to join us for an 

informal open house on Christmas Eve. We will open 

our doors (419 Claymont Dr.) at 6:00 PM, and 

everyone is invited to come by for a time of light 

refreshment after the Family Service or before the 

Candlelight Service. 

 

WHAT’S HAPPENING WITH    

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN 

THANK YOU, ST. MARK! 
The Presbyterian Women of St Mark wish to thank 
everyone who assisted in making our 2023 Christmas 

Boutique and Angel Street Café a resounding success. 

We grossed over $10,000 dollars, leaving a profit 

after expenses of over $8,000 to be distributed 

among our mission partners. Whether you donated 

time with set-up and clean-up, worked in the 

kitchen/cafe or assisted with vendors, provided baked 

or cooked items for our café, or any other tasks, we 

are so very grateful for the support of our church 

family. 

 

PW Book club will meet on Wednesday, December 

20, at 9:30 am.  The book for this month is The Maid 

by Nita Prose.  Judy Richardson will lead the 

discussion.  There is an option to participate virtually.  

Please contact Judy Richardson for more information. 
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CELEBRATING OUR SATURDAY 

SERVICE 

The St. Mark Session recently voted to conclude the 

Saturday evening service. The church began offering 

this additional opportunity in the late 1990’s for 

individuals who could not attend on Sundays. The 

world has changed plenty over the past 25 years as 

members and guests can now livestream services and 

watch worship on-demand. We will celebrate the 

conclusion of this Saturday gathering with a special 

service on December 16 at 5:00 PM. Everyone is 

invited to attend as we give thanks for this special 

season in the life of our congregation. Please contact 

Pastor Dave with any questions or concerns. 

 

 

                               SAVE THE DATE! 

                              FEBRUARY 24, 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor: Rev. Dr. J. David Burgess  

Associate Pastor: Rev. MP Panco 

Dir. of Children’s Ministry: Latisha Gilliland 

Dir. of Claymont Preschool: Susan Talley 

Dir. of Music: Ethan Forte 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday Musician: Mark Reynoso 

Sunday Accompanist & Organist: Jee-Hye Lee 

Special Music: Ethan Forte & Jee-Hye Lee  

Sunday Liturgist: Linda Smith 

Advent Liturgists: The Neal Family 601 Claymont Drive 

Ballwin, MO 63011 

(636)394-2233 

discoverstmark.org 



 


